MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE

 

Date:               Monday 17th May 2010

 

Held At:          Mannering Park Community Hall

COMMENCED; 7.10pm

 

APOLOGIES: Margaret Gordon, Jan & Rob Regnis, Robert Coombs MP, Sue Meyers, Peter & Maggie Mecklem.                                  

                                          

PRESENT: Joe Brown, Ian Davidson, Danielle Dickson WSC, Katherine Simmons WSC, Trevor Masters, K Hayward, Judy & Andrew Whitbourne, Jennifer & Paul Petersen, Trevor & Helen Wrightson (Social Club & 335 committee of the Hall), Roger Meyers , Norell Lee,  Jenni & Wayne Evans, Max Goodyer, Roma McGreggor(CWA), Tracey & Lindsay Maguire, Bruce Edgell, Alistair & Kerry Powell, Bart & Willie Van der Zee, Bruce Wall, Neil Wynn, Stan Jaques, Cherie Vance, Denise Cooper, Kay Foster & Brian Basford(Land care & Tidy Towns),V McKimm,  Coral Burnham(Progress Association) & Cr Sue Wynn. 35  

Minutes of the last meeting (19-04-2010). 

Moved by Norell Lee, Seconded by Jenni Evans
Business arising from previous meeting.  Nil.
LIST OF CORRESPONDENCE FOR MAY 2010
IN

POST;

1. WSC Business papers.
2. Management plan 2009/2010, 2010/2011.
3. Draft Shared Pathway / Bicycle Strategy.
4. Progress Association Congratulations on getting the MP community Web site up and running also congratulations to Andrew Whitbourne on his election as Chairman of the MP Precinct.
5. WSC regarding Bush Fire Risk Management Plan for the Wyong Shire
6. Lake Macquarie City Council regarding Wyee Intersection of Rutleys Rd and Wyee Road- Request for investigation.
7. Robert Coombs MP regarding grants available from the NRMA safer driving school.
8. WSC regarding Public Exhibition of the Draft Youth Engagement Strategy.
EMAIL;

1. Community Update from Jo Durand Australian Coal Alliance – Wyong North.
2. Lakes Precinct Committee commenting on the Management Plan.
(Explaining their annoyance of in the past spending many hours putting a sub mission in to WSC only to have it all ignored.)
3. WSC Isabel Sutcliffe responding to our concerns of the Point. 
Re- Pool nets to be removed after ANZAC DAY and repositioned on the long weekend October 2010 
Foreshore restoration delayed until June 2010.

4. Land care & Tidy Towns President Kay Foster informing the Precinct of the intention of holding monthly markets at the Community Hall & requesting assistance from the Precinct.

5. SRG advising that the Environmental Assessment for the Chain Valley Coal Project has now been finalised and the community forum section of the Chain Valley Coal Project website will be removed in the near future. A record of all comments will be archived.

6. Response from the Buff Point, Budgewoi & Halekalani Precinct president Phil Heaton supports the idea of the Precincts of the Top end getting together.

7. WSC response to the MP Progress Association in regards to their request for climate change information specific to the Mannering Park area. 

Along with WSC Climate Profile & the State Governments “state of the Climate’

8. WSC Bev Davis snap shot of the WSC meeting.

9. Cr Sue Wynn supporting the mover of the Rural Fire Station to the land at the corner of Vales and Rutleys Road MP. Also thanking Andy and the precinct for the good causes / ideas.

OUT 
POST;

1. MOOV /Community Grant Program Funding for community groups $5,000
2. WSC regarding The Point Concept Plan sub committee’s inclusions & feedback.
3. WSC attention to Steven Prince regarding Off Road Shared Pathway & Bicycle strategy.
4. NSW Rural Fire Service attention to Steve Sowter regarding request for land to construct a new fire station at MP.
5. Robert Coombs MP regarding Skate board Park at MP.
6. Inspector Rod Peet of Tuggerah Area Command requesting statistics over the past few months concerning incidents in MP.
7. WSC Sub mission regarding ‘Off Road shared pathway & Bicycle Strategy.
EMAIL:

1. To WSC Karina Curtis concerning the future plans for the works depot in MP.
2. Invitation to Robert Coombs MP, & to the councillors, Bill Symmington,  Doug Vincent, Greg Best,  John McNamara & Sue Wynn to the May Precinct Meeting .
3. Invitation for the four other Precincts in the top end of Wyong Shire Council, Gwandalan/ Summerland Point, Buff Point, Budgewoi & Halekalani, Chain Valley Bay & Lake Munmorah as well as San Remo Precincts to meet on a regular basis.
4. WSC to Brett Sherar informing him of the request for Land care & Tidy Towns to plan for gardens surrounding the new Amenities building planned for the town oval.
Moved by Helen Wrightson, 

Seconded by Bruce Wall

REPORTS:

TREASURER;   
Income $0.00



Expenditure $161.87
Balance $35.31
Moved by Denise Cooper 

Seconded by Bart Vander Zee

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
· CRN RUTLEYS ROAD AND THE PACIFIC HWY.
The future plans for the crn of Rutleys Road and the Pacific Hwy to the western corner will be discussed at the next precinct meeting on 21-06-2010 Andrew Pearce of WSC will address  the meeting on this topic.
· CLIMATE CHANGE POLICY
Contacted WSC Karen Douglas of WSC to enquire when submissions for the climate change policy can be received by WSC. WSC is waiting for the State Governments release of their Climate Change Policy.
· DELTA MEETING 
attended by Land care & Tidy Towns representatives, Andrew Whitbourne for the Precinct of MP & Rebecca Dugan WSC. 
Outlining ideas for the plantings for the area of the Delta land between the water towers and the southeastern side of the entry into Vales Point Power Station to the fence line. John Koller of Delta Vales Point has verbally stated that some of the land in question could be handed to WSC.  Also an enquiry regarding land owned by the progress association of MP many years ago.

· Meeting attended by some executives of the MPPC with WSC Lesley Crawley regarding Precincts role and process. The valuable role the sub committees play and how they should operate.
· Off Road Bicycle & Shared Pathway Strategy by WSC submission has been prepared and sent on the Precincts behalf.
· Chain Valley Colliery Development application. Meetings have been attended by Andrew Whitbourne, Cnr Sue Wynn & Neil Wynn. A request has been made by the chairman of the precinct to Cr Sue Wynn to enquire with WSC’s Mayor Bob Graham as to the reason why council did not consider it necessary to represent our communities and the wider shires interest by consulting with the applicant (CVC Development).
​

KEY ISSUES; SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS

YOUTH; by Tracy Maguire.

Our last youth meeting was on 10th May where we discussed the movie night for 29th May and the following matters:

1. Entertainment (Mannering Park Belly dancers);

2. Supervisors and necessary Child Protection Forms;

3. Scouts sausage sizzle fundraiser;

4. San Remo Neighbourhood’s (Kristy Hayward) contribution of the flyers and distribution.

5. School sign and flyer attachment to school newsletters;

A meeting was attended at Council with Bev Davis and Lesley Crawley and members of the executive and youth sub-committee to discuss the Guidelines of Precinct Committees.  It was explained that precincts were to pass on community needs to council that we need another group such as San Remo Neighbourhood Centre to administer for precinct and that precinct committees should not be involved in the running of youth programs.  It is permissible for precincts to apply for grants on behalf of the community.

In relation to the changes to the skate park and our letter to Robert Coombs pertaining to this, he is following up to see if there is any state government money available and would contact Jill Hall to see if she can give us some help with funding.

We will be requesting plans from council of the existing skate part so we can meet with the kids and draw up the changes in order to create a concept plan.  At some stage a meeting with Tidy Towns/Land care and the community will be consulted about the proposed changes.  Once costing has been assessed we can apply for the funds required from the various sources.

___________________________________________________________________________

COAL; by Neil Wynn
Following on from last meeting which I mentioned that Lake Coal had pleaded guilty in Newcastle Court to severe truck overloading and the judge setting another date for her to hand down the fines. The court case took place approx two weeks ago and was featured in the Newcastle Herald, the judge fined Lake Coal, LDO, Chain Valley Mine $236,000.00 and close to $15,000.00 in court costs and also made the comment that “Lake Coal had turned a blind eye to truck overloading ”I made mention that if Lake Coal could turn a blind eye to truck overloading, then what else could they also turn a blind eye to. How could we have confidence that Lake Coal was mining to its mining lease when there is no independent body to monitor what is going on under ground when the state government relies on the mining companies to comply to the mining leases issued to the companies by the state government. 

There will be meeting to take place on Thursday 19-05-10 with staff of the planning minister Tony Kelly at Parliament House in Sydney.

___________________________________________________________________________

DELTA FORUM REPORT by Trevor Wrightson.
Generators built at Munmorah Power Station running more than had been anticipated producing 167 megawatts of power.
The pilot Carbon Dioxide capturing plant built by Delta & CSIRO at Munmorah Power Station at a cost of $70million was quite successful. A larger plant is planned for the future and will be located at one of the other power stations.

242 ton transformer has now arrived from Brisbane where it was built.
Complaints from the MP area have been recorded by staff at Vales Power Station regarding pollution seen in Wyee Bay recently. 

Complaints have been recorded by staff at Vales Power Station regarding coal dust of recent times.
___________________________________________________________________________
THE POINT; 
A review of the WSC’s concept management plan April 2010 and the initial list from the Precinct subcommittee of issues identified in October 2009 by the subcommittee has revealed the following requested items have still not been included.
· No mention of sand replenishment for the baths swimming area.
· No specific mention of what maintenance or work will be carried out on the Jetty, or a time frame for this work to be completed by. WSC audit has the MP jetty listed as 5th on WSC list to be worked on.

· The Boat ramp is not listed on the WSC concept plan. WSC audit has the ramp listed as 2nd to be worked on in the WSC audit.
· Parking area – drainage issues persist. WSC has attempted a temporary solution by patching some asphalt in part of the affected area & a shallow ditch has been dug, the drainage problems still persist.
· The car and trailer parking has not been clearly defined.

Further suggestions from the subcommittee for the inclusion on the master plan have been collated and forwarded onto Danielle Dickson and Katherine Simmons of WSC.

Some of which are;

· Define the boundary of the property on the south-easterly side of the Vales Point Reserve.

· Redefine the space between the above property’s boundary & the boat ramp with sandstone bollards. Installation of picnic table and seats in the same area.

___________________________________________________________________________

COUCILLORS REPORT 

CR SUE WYNN;

Gave a quick rundown on the following topics;
· Congratulations to Trevor Wrightson & Clarie Wynn becoming life members of the Doyalson Cricket Club.

· Cr Sue Wynn participated in the charity walk for World Peace.

· Keep Australia Beautiful – Graffiti workshop to be held @ San Remo Neighborhood Centre on 25-05-10 @ 4 pm.

· Budgewoi Sand dune care continues to their planting of the area.

· WSC Woolworths project has been approved.
· LDO coal – public forum will be held on 6/6/10 @ 2pm.

· Notice of Motion (WSC) about shared pathways. Amended to if the community can raise funds over $10k WSC will match it 2 for 1 $.

· Cr Sue Wynn has requested a concept plan for the next shared pathway for MP.

· Cr Sue Wynn supports the relocation of the RFS for the MP area.

· Cr Sue Wynn would like to see plant beautification for the medium strips of the Pacific Hwy in our location.

· Cr Sue Wynn attended the farewell celebrations for the outgoing general manager Mr. Kerry Yates.
PROGRESS ASSOCIATION REPORT 

From Coral Burnham.

· Waverly St MP had a bump in the road and it has only taken about 4 mths to have it repaired.

· Sue McKenzie Vice President for the Progress Association is looking into getting Grants for play areas for the oval.

· Missing planks of the jetty have been replaced.

· Joan Smart has handed over all documentation regarding the Transport Committee.

· Graffiti- Sue McKenzie OH&S chemical safety certificate and she will be able to tow the trailer to attend to the Graffiti problems in our area. Anyone can go to the Graffiti meetings.
GENERAL BUSINESS
1. WSC Danielle Dickson and Katherine Simmons handed out amended Concept Master plan for the Point Reserve of Vales Point Reserve.

2. Northern shore line restoration work that should have begun by the end of June 2010 will now be put back until August – September 2010.

3. Grants will be sourced for all other work listed on the concept plan.

4. The extent of the work to be carried out on the Jetty will be replacing of any planks, handrails and pylons if needed and some painting.

5. The process used to continue clearing around the base of the trees is influenced by the time the gardens have to attend to the overall job. It is likely that mulch or poison will be the only options as this is more time effective.

MEETING CLOSED & SUPPER SERVED; 9.35PM 
Andrew Whitbourne added the following;

The Mannering Park Netball group has been formed

Next meeting will be on 1-06-2010 @ 4 pm 

 at Belinda Donnelly’s home 

7 Kevin Street 

Mannering Park 

Ph 4359 3709 

Any interested persons are welcome to come along.

